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INSTALLATION OF 4th DEGREE OFFICERS 

2005-2006 

 

The new 4th degree officers for the 2005-2006 Columbian Year 
were installed by Worthy Master SK Manuel Lima on Saturday, July 
30, 2005.  The officers included Brothers SK Brian Klinge (Faithful 
Navigator), SK J William McLafferty (Faithful Captain), SK Joe 
Ponce, PFN (Faithful Admiral), SK Cherif Khoury (Faithful Pilot), 
SK Hal Thompson (temp) (Faithful Scribe), SK Horace Schooter 
(Faithful Purser), SK Paul Coyne (Faithful Comptroller), SK James 
Abels, PFN (Faithful Trustee III); SK Thomas Puerling, PFN 
(Faithful Trustee II), Sir Knight Michael Donovan, PFN (Faithful 
Trustee I), SK Rafael Sanchez (Faithful Inner Sentinel), SK 
Francisco Cabrerra (Faithful Outer Sentinel). 
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GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 
By Chris Arnoult, Grand Knight 

 

Dear Brother Knights of Columbus 
Council 5300: 

By the time that you read this I hope 
that our Council will have completed 
another successful Fiesta Coke Booth 
fund raising event.  Fiesta Coke 
Booth has been our premier fund 
raising event, yielding very nice 
income earnings for a minimum 
amount of sweat, labor and hard 
work.  My family has enjoyed 
working the Coke booth, particularly 
on the evening shifts when so many 
different customers come seeking a 
thirst quenching soft drink.  Last year 
was especially fun because we were 
treated to a very good and very loud 
rock band that did a great imitation of 
the late 60’s band The Doors. 

I am sure that this year will be a big 
success also, so I want to thank 
everyone who worked on the Fiesta 
Coke Booth in advance. 

In our July business meeting, the new 
District Deputy, Cherif Khoury, made 
an impassioned speech to the Council 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Program Director’s Report 
By Stephen Schlesselmann, Deputy Grand KnightBy Stephen Schlesselmann, Deputy Grand Knight 

 

(Continued on page 11) 
  

August, 2005

08/01/05 Monday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
08/03/05 Wednesday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/04/05 Thursday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/05/05 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
08/05/05 Friday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/06/05 Saturday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/07/05 Sunday Coke Booth Teardown 
08/08/05 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
08/28/05 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30AM Masses/Blood Drive/Corporate 

Communion 
  

September, 2005

09/02/05 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
09/05/05 Monday Labor Day Picnic, 4:00 PM Dinner 
09/06/05 Tuesday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
09/12/05 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
09/17/05 Saturday Oktoberfest Dinner 
09/25/05 Sunday Parish Picnic-Tri-tip, Beer & Nachos 
  

October, 2005

10/03/05 Monday K of C Officer’s Meeting, 8:00 PM 
10/07/05 Friday 24 Hour Adoration 
10/10/05 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
10/15/05 Saturday Columbus Day Dinner 
10/29/05 Friday Halloween Party 
10/30/05 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30AM Masses/Corporate Communion 

Food for Thought 

We will be celebrating a number of important feast days in August.  Among them is the Assumption of our 
Lady into Heaven (August 15) and the Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary on August 22.  As St 
Josemaria de Balaguer states in The Way: “O Mother, Mother!  With that word of yours, Fiat-‘Be it 
done!’-you have made us brothers of God and heirs to His glory.  Blessed art thou!” (Page 118 of The Way 
by St Josemaria de Balaguer). 
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Chancellor’s Report 
John Kestel, Chancellort 

 

Please pray for the repose of the souls of:

Teresa Osuna Castelo, mother of PGK Frank 
Castelo; Myrtle Bradbury, mother of Jim Bradbury; 
Josefina Aceves, mother of Jose Meza - May God 
grant them peace and comfort. 

Please pray for Brother Knights who are ill or 
recovering from illness: 

Walter Swiacki; Jesse Garcia; Leonard Mooy; 
Chuck Burke; Fred Cota; George Romich; John 
Sternot; Tom Puerling; George Gritt; Bill Mc 
Namara; Bernard Jochum; Sam Alfano (back 
surgery on 7/28); John Lacey (had lung surgery and 
is now at home). 

Other persons for whom prayers are requested: 

Eleanor Cahill, wife of Fritz Cahill; Nancy Herrera; 
Anne Marie McBeth, daughter of Max Keller; 
Patrick Donohoe, son of PGK Frank Donohoe; 
Ellen Velasco, granddaughter of Bruce Velasco; 
Harriet Burke, wife of Chuck Burke; The mother of 
PGK Felix Sanchez; The mother of Mark 
Christman; Teresa Meza, sister of Jose Meza; 
Michael T. McGrew, grandson of Tom Cordeiro; 
Glen Sliger, father of Terry Sliger; Bob and Barbara 
Vogel, parents of John Vogel; Barbara Friedrich; 
Tony Gonzales, brother-in-law of PGK Felix 
Sanchez; Betty Benn, wife of Don Benn; The 
mother-in-law of PGK Ralph Wengler; The niece of 
PGK John Vogel; Bill Kestel , brother of John 
Kestel; Marguerite Glocheski, wife of Virgil 
Glocheski; Steve Schlesselmann’s sister’s family; 
Donna, wife of Jim Abels; John Sanchez, brother of 
PGK Felix Sanchez; Joel, son of PGK Dale 
Wenzinger; Judy, wife of PGK Brian Klinge. 

If you know of any corrections or changes to this 
report, please contact John Kestel at mejfk@cox.net 
or by phone 967-7943. 

Financial Secretary’s Report 
Ralph Wengler, Financial Secretary 

COUNCIL DUES 

If we consider dues to be the cost of doing business, 
we are probably close to the truth.  For many years, 
the Council dues were at the level of $24 per year.  
As the cost of living increased and the dues 
remained the same, it became evident that 
something had to be done.  A white paper was 
prepared that showed the cost of running the 
Council was above $24 per member as an average.  
That included the Honorary Members with their 
reduced payment level and the Honorary Life 
members who no longer pay dues. 

One of the largest expenses for the Council 
operation is the Chapter, State, and Supreme per 
capita taxes. The Los Padres Chapter has minimal 
operating expenses and bills the Council for 
approximately $70 per year.  The Supreme Council 
bills us for around $500 per year, plus Catholic 
advertising at another $100 per year.  And then 
there is the grandiose California State Council at the 
level approximating $1,400 per year.  This per 
capita tax burden comes to $16.30 per dues paying 
member per year.  Adjusting for the Honorary 
Members who pay $10 per year, the per member 
burden is closer to $17 per year.  Other expenses for 
operation of the Council start with the bulletin and 
postage at  $3,000.  Add another $3,000, for 
supplies and other operational expenses, and the 
cost per dues paying member goes up to $68 per 
member.  This deficit situation demands that the 
Council needs additional members to help spread 
the load of expense per member.  Certainly, an 
increase in dues is not an option.  As it is, the cost 
of operation of the Council is subsidized by council 
activities. 

Fraternally, Ralph 
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Report of the 4th Degree 
Brian Klinge, Faithful Navigator 

I would be completely remiss if I failed to 
REJOICE in the success of our Brother, SK Steve 
Schlesselmann’s, recent back surgery. 

Our Assembly enjoyed an Excellent FOURTH OF 
JULY PARTY and did not have its usual dinner 
Business Meeting in July. 

Brother Jack Turney bravely volunteered to become 
our Assembly’s Scribe for this Columbian Year.  
Jack will take the place of Brother Hal Thompson, 
who had offered to do this vital job on a 
“temporary” basis.  Thank you both, Jack and Hal! 

As I had laid out in our July NAVIGATOR 
newsletter, this Assembly is once again following 
our tradition of regular Social, Ladies Night Out 
(LNO) Events.  And, yes, wives are invited!  This 
quarter’s LNO is scheduled for Monday evening, 
September 12, 6:00 PM at Moby Dick’s Restaurant 
on Stearns Wharf in Santa Barbara.  Dinner choices 
will be: New York Steak, Salmon or Chicken, all at 
a very reasonable price. A good time is anticipated 
by all.  I will tell you all about it in next month’s 
article.  Know it is a very worthwhile experience to 
be a member of the Junipero Serra Assembly. 

We are currently researching other local restaurants 
for subsequent Ladies Night Out Events.  We plan 
to do this quarterly. 

Our Assembly is reinstituting an Attendance 
Award, which will take place during the August 
Business Dinner Meeting, August 15.  Winner will 
be announced.  Who will win?? 

There continues to be a need for ongoing 
cooperation between the Third and Fourth Degrees 
of our Order.  I have asked all Fourth Degree 
members to be in attendance at the Third Degree 
Council meetings...we all do belong to the same 
Order! 

Remember, as Knights, we need to remain vigilant 
to the dangers presented in our Church and in the 
world today and not become complacent.  We must 

continue to show solidarity with all of our Clergy. 

All Fourth Degree members who have email should 
now be regularly receiving their monthly 
NAVIGATOR; all others must use Snail Mail, 
which moves at Glacial Speed. 

I have also asked all Fourth Degree members to 
help recruit new members. If any of the readers of 
this column, who may be Third Degree members, 
are interested, please let me know directly and not 
wait for a Fourth Degree member to ask.  
Membership requires 6 months from First Degree 
until the member is eligible for the Fourth Degree.  
Top recruiters will be mentioned here. 

The Exemplification takes place this year on 
November 5th  in beautiful Visalia, adjacent to 
Sequoia-Kings Canyon National Park.  It would 
make an excellent “mini-vacation.” 

All Fourth Degree members should be aware of our 
Ladies Night Out Event, as discussed above.  The 
September Officer’s Meeting is on Sept. 6th.

MAY GOD LOVE AND CONTINUE TO BLESS 
YOU! 

Brian Klinge, FDD 
Faithful Navigator, Junipero Serra Assembly 

PS, As a KNIGHT and Council 5300 member, you 
and your wives are invited to the Los Padres 
Chapter Installation, to be held Saturday, August 
20.  Mass is 5:30PM at St. Raphael’s, with a catered 
dinner in the Hall. Cost is $20.00 pp.  Please RSVP 
to my home by August 6 at 805-967-4753.  It will 
be an excellent opportunity for you to meet with 
other Active Knights and learn more about our 
Chapter, what it does and its mission. 
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Community Director’s Report 
Rich Scholl, Community Director 

BECAUSE OUR CHILDREN ARE 
WATCHING 

We have an opportunity to take a stand against 
something our children and grandchildren are 
absorbing through the media.  Carl’s Jr. has pushed 
the TV envelope with a sleazy hamburger ad 
featuring Paris Hilton, the porn star.  The Carl’s Jr 
management has stated that they specifically 
intended to create a “racy” commercial and the 
CEO says that the only standard of judgment they 
use is whether “this ad increases sales.”  Our 
children and grandchildren are being fed with 
something else besides hamburgers.  Is that OK 
with you? 

Entertainment media is said to be the biggest factor 
in teaching children morals and values.  We 
certainly maintain the primary influence on our 
children up to a certain age, but what do they see 
when they begin to look outside the home at about 5 
years of age?  What values and morals are being 
exhibited to them?  Do we care enough to take an 
interest in the entertainment media?  Are we 
powerless against what the media wants to insert 
into our children’s minds?  Are we teaching our 
children a passive and accepting attitude toward the 
background messages the media feeds them? 

Besides the content and background messages our 
children are picking up in the media, they are also 
watching us to see what values and morals we 
exhibit, and what part we adults play in creating a 
moral society with Gospel values.  If we are weak 
and unable to express our morals and values in 
society, so will be our children.  To positively affect 
our children it isn’t necessary to turn the tide 
against an entire immoral society and its media, it is 
only necessary to take a visible stand on our morals 
and values and to practice them in our own sphere 
of influence. 

The reason that the media is able to exhibit its 

lowering standards is because people of good 
morals and values allow it to happen.  A small 
organization known as the Parents Television 
Council is a good example of what can be done by 
people making a stand.  This small organization has, 
almost single-handedly taken big media to task 
regarding its lowering standards for TV 
programming and is making a difference.  (You can 
get more information and join at 
www.parentstv.org). 

Fellow Knights, this giant corporation is based in 
our backyard.  We should be taking a leading role in 
protesting this raunchy commercial and corporate 
irresponsibility.  The PTC has suggested the 
following actions: 

 Express your outrage by writing to 
Andrew Pudzer, CEO, CKR 
Restaurants, 6307 Carpinteria Av. Ste. 
A, Carpinteria, CA 93013. 

 Contact the local Carl’s Jr. franchise 
and let them know the commercial 
does not reflect your family values.  
Ask if it bothers them too. 

 Write a letter to the editor of your 
local newspaper denouncing this 
tawdry attempt to increase profits at 
the expense of impressionable 
children. 

 Contact your local TV station and 
urge them not to air the commercial. 

Our children are watching. 
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Pro-Life Director’s Report 
Bob & Cecilia Marks 

Pro-Life Couple 

Today’s article comes from the SPIRIT DAILY 
internet site.  With the chances of defeating Roe vs 
Wade in the making, it’s necessary to keep abreast 
of the remaking of the Supreme Court. 

It's unclear how intense the battle over Supreme 
Court nominee John Roberts will be. "Easy time 
seen for judicial nominee," said The Washington 
Times. "Battle Looms," headlined MSNBC. 
"Confirmation battle looms," added CBS almost 
identically.

"This should be a straightforward confirmation," 
said Senator Jeff Sessions, Alabama Republican and 
member of the Senate Judiciary Committee, which 
will hold hearings on the nomination.

"The president has chosen someone with suitable 
legal credentials, but that is not the end of our 
inquiry," Senate Democratic leader Harry Reid, D-
Nevada, opined. 

And so we see how unclear, as yet, that the battle 
lines are.

Predictably, radical groups like the NARAL Pro-
Choice America and Move On quickly denounced 
the selection. Conservatives were generally pleased 
-- very pleased -- although some fretted that because 
so little is known about Judge Roberts -- because 
there is a thin "paper trail" on his views -- he could 
turn out to be another David Souter, who President 
Bush's father placed on the Court and who turned 
out to be pro-choice despite contrary expectations.

While Roberts has argued against Roe versus Wade 
-- the landmark 1973 decision that allowed abortion 
-- he has also stated that Roe is the "settled law of 
the land."

Which views are his and which are those of the 
clients he had represented?

The reports are that Judge Roberts' wife, Jane 
Sullivan Roberts, once served as vice president for a 
group called Feminists for Life.  We know that she 

attended the College of The Holy Cross and is a 
member of the board of governors of the John 
Carroll Society, a Catholic lay organization that 
sponsors the annual Washington archdiocesan Red 
Mass before the opening of the Supreme Court 
term. Judge Roberts is himself -- reportedly -- a 
practicing Catholic. He grew up in Long Beach, 
Indiana, where he attended Catholic elementary and 
high schools. He was captain of the football team 
and class president at La Lumiere, a Catholic 
college prep school, before going on to earn 
undergraduate and law degrees from Harvard.

If confirmed, Roberts would be the eleventh 
Catholic to serve on the court.

And that alone greatly increases the chance of 
conflict.

Look at two of the Catholics on the current bench. 
They are the lightning rods: Antonin Scalia and 
Clarence Thomas.

"Judge Robert's confirmation hearings are ripe for 
anti- religious bigotry," said Fidelis President 
Joseph Cella. "Judge Roberts is a faithful Catholic, 
who is devoted to his wife and children. With the 
history of Catholic and Christian judicial nominees 
attacked because of their religious faith and family 
life in past Senate confirmation hearings, we call on 
Senate Minority Leader Harry Reid, ranking 
member Senator Patrick Leahy, Senators Charles 
Schumer, Dick Durbin and Russ Feingold to 
prevent this vile brand of hate politics from entering 
this important process. Judge Roberts is an 
eminently qualified jurist, and his outstanding legal 
credentials and temperament should enable his 
confirmation prior to the Supreme Court 
reconvening on October 3." 

http://www.naral.org/
http://www.naral.org/
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jane_Sullivan_Roberts
http://www.pillsburylaw.com/Go/bios.nsf/professionals/Jane%20Sullivan%20Roberts
http://www.pillsburylaw.com/Go/bios.nsf/professionals/Jane%20Sullivan%20Roberts
http://www.feministsforlife.org/
http://www.adherents.com/adh_sc.html
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Insurance Agent’s Report 
David Farebrother, Field Agent 

What You Should Know About Mortgage 
Insurance 

Have you purchased a new house recently? 
Congratulations! On a more sobering note, this is 
one of the biggest purchases you’ll ever make – and 
probably came with a sizable mortgage. There’s no 
question that such a large obligation should be 
factored into your life insurance planning. The real 
question is which type of policy would best meet 
your needs. “Mortgage insurance” is actually a form 
of decreasing-term insurance. The face amount 
decreases as your principal balance decreases. If 
you die, the balance of your mortgage will be paid 
off. 

You can also purchase individual term life 
insurance with a decreasing benefit, and the Knights 
of Columbus offers this type of policy. Your 
beneficiaries could choose not to pay off the 
mortgage balance, and instead use the death benefit 
for some other purpose (education, retirement 
savings, etc.). 

Never rule out permanent life insurance for 
mortgage protection. The fact is, many people move 
frequently during their adult years, often to more 
expensive housing. Owing a mortgage becomes a 
permanent obligation that doesn’t diminish – and 
may, in fact, increase. A permanent policy would be 
a wise buy in such situation. 

Buying a house is a hectic time. I can help make it a 
little bit less stressful by outlining your mortgage 
insurance options for you. Call me anytime. 

To contact me with regards to this or any of your 
insurance needs please email me at 
dlfarebrother@aol.com or call me at either of the 
numbers listed below.  I look forward to hearing 
from you. 

Fraternally, 
David L. Farebrother 
Office (805) 684-0053 or 
Cellular (805) 766-2144 

 
 

 
Leland E. Jansen 08/01 
Garrett M. Van Wyk 08/04 
Leroy W. Noyes 08/12 
Robert P. Richards, Jr. 08/13 
Thomas R. Turner 08/17 
Christopher W. Terpening 08/25 
Jesse M. Garcia 08/26 
Mark A. McClenathen 08/28 
Richard M. Scholl 08/29 
Stephen J. Montross 08/29 

 

Article Submissions

All articles are to be submitted to the grand knight, 
Chris Arnoult (francisarnoult@cox.net) (805) 964-
6324 and Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 
(sjschlesselmann@cox.net).  Articles need to be in by 
the 20th of the month.  Thank you. 

mailto:dlfarebrother@aol.com
mailto:francisarnoult@cox.net
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(Grand Knight’s Report-from page 1) 

 

Chris Arnoult Serving as 44th Grand Knight of 
Council 5300

on the subject of recruiting new members.  I 
remember listening to him telling us that we all 
should be carrying our Form 100’s in our pockets 
and Shanghaiing potential members whenever the 
opportunity arose.  I also remember myself thinking
that he was preaching to the choir because, as we 
had a limited attendance meeting, and only the 
“usual suspects” were in attendance. 

Joe T. Kovach, Former Knightline &  SPIRIT  Editor 

 

But after some thought I realized that Cherif was 
absolutely correct!  Council 5300 desperately does 
need new members.  I see the same faces at each 
meeting and those faces are growing grayer (along 
with my own face) with each passing month and 
year.  If Council 5300 does not get new members, 
the Council will slowly devolve, become 
dysfunctional and probably be forced to disband. 
This would be a sad commentary on a once very 
dynamic organization. 

I do not want to be the Grand Knight who presides 
over such an event.  So here is my plan.  We need 
five new members by November 1, 2005 and ten 
additional new members by May 1, 2006.   Please! 
Like the WWII recruiting poster, “I need YOU!” to 
help recruit. 

There are things that we as a Council can do to help 
our recruiting.  Some have been suggested to me 
already, such as have a recruiting “blitz drive” on a 
Sunday morning following masses with a message 
from the pulpit by one of the Knights.  You 
probably have some ideas of your own.  So bring 
them to a meeting and be willing to help out. 

Recruitment provides the life blood of new 
members to our charitable organization.  We cannot 
do charitable acts or the fund raising necessary for 
these charities or be caring for our fellow Brother 
Knights if the body politic of Council 5300 is 
slowly drifting into that domain of gray, old age 
with no new members to take over. 

So much for harping on a sore subject; let’s just do 
it.  Be proud of Knights of Columbus Council 5300 
and recruit a new member.  If you need help in your 
recruiting activity give me a call.  But please do it, 
ASAP!!! 

Francis Christopher Arnoult is the 44th Grand 
Knight of the Knights of Columbus, Council 5300, 
serving as their leader for the July 2005-June 2006 
Columbian year.  Current membership is at 209 
according to Financial Secretary Ralph J. Wengler, 
who was Grand Knight in 1976-77. 

One of Arnoult's goals during his term in office is to 
increase the membership with 15 new members.  
"I'd like to see five new members by December 1, 
2005" stated the native of Fairfield, Ohio who was 
born on July 10, 1945 at the Wright-Patterson Air 
Force Base where his father, John Everett Arnoult 
served with the U.S. Army Air Corps.  His mother, 
Marie Elizabeth, died in 1998. 

Chris and his wife Mary have been St. Raphael 
parishioners for the past 22 years and are the proud 
parents of three children, C. Matthew, 28, Michael 
L., 25 and Sarah E., 17.  Matthew graduated from 
Cal State University at Long Beach, is married and 
is a Mechanical Engineer in Lakewood, Ca.  
Michael graduated from Cal Poly San Luis Obispo 
and is a paramedic in Roseville, Ca.  Susan will be a 
senior at Dos Pueblos High School. 

"Mary and I met while we were at the University of 
Colorado in Boulder and married at St. Thomas 
Aquinas Chapel on February 25, 1972," noted 
Arnoult.  They lived briefly in Denver, then moved 
to Santa Maria, courtesy of his job at Martin 
Marrietta.  Later they moved to Thousand Oaks for 
a few years and have lived in Goleta for the last 26-
years. He is employed at RENCO Encoders in 
Goleta.  His previous employment included 
Magnetic Data Corp., Applied Magnetics Corp., 
Burroughs Computer in 1000 Oaks and the Martin 
Marrietta Corp.,at Vandenberg AFB.  His wife 
Mary, a native of Manhattan Beach, works at the 



August 2005, Knightline 5300, Page 9 

Santa Barbara office of Southern California 
Automobile Club. 

The 60-year old Arnoult joined the Knights in the 
Fall of 2000 sponsored by Donald Aubrey and 
Bernard Jochum.  He became a 4th Degree member 
in 2004.  He remarked, "The Council membership is 
aging and many members are retiring away from the 
area or are not physically capable of the energetic 
work needed to make the Council successful.” 

Wengler also reported that of the 209 members, 132 
are associate members, 62 carry the KC insurance 
and 15 are inactive.  Included in the total, 67 men 
are Honorary Life members, eight are Honorary and 
two are disabled.  Note these special long term 
members after the end of this article. 

Another of Arnoult's goals is to get some of the 
camaraderie back into some of the social events for 
the Knights and their families.  "If Council 5300 is 
all work and no play, who wants to join that kind of 
an organization?" asked Arnoult. 

"I'd like to keep the Council financially successful 
to continue our charitable activities with monies 
that we earn," stressed Arnoult.  He added, "This 
year, if we are fortunate, we will complete the last 
payment of $10,000 to the St. Raphael Building 
Fund.  This means that in future Columbian years 
Council 5300 can use its fund raising activities for 
other charitable causes. We have had these big 
charitable goals in the past and I think we should 
continue to do them in the future." 

A fourth goal is to be financially successful again 
this year.  "This will need some good fortune, hard 
work and additional fund raising events" exclaimed 
Arnoult.  Last year the Coke Booth and the Prime 
Time Band Dinner were very good income 
generators and, in addition, most of our other social 
and fund raising events turned a profit.  But we 
cannot rely on good fortune to be our primary fund 
raising mechanism," concluded Arnoult. 

The Knights of Columbus is a voluntary 
participation organization that members joined 
hopefully because they wanted to be of charitable 
service and they enjoyed the company of like 
minded individuals. Arnoult said, "All members 
need to have personal pride in the organization to 

which they belong and support it in a positive way."  
He added, "There is a core of members that are 
doing most of the work in the Council, but there are 
many tasks that don't require intensive 
participation." 

He also suggested for retired members in their 70s, 
80s, 90s or even 100+ (the Council has all of these 
ages), just expressing an occasional encouraging 
interest in the Council to a fellow, more active 
Knight is a way of being a "participating member." 

Arnoult's recommendation to his fellow Knights -- 
the most important thing they can do, regardless of 
age, is to help recruit new members.  He also would 
like to see Council 5300 get some awards for the 
many things that members are involved in and do 
for the community.  This means that some people 
have to volunteer their time to make these 
applications. 

Current hobbies are mostly outdoor activities: 
backpacking, hiking, motorcycling and off road 
motorcycle competitions (enduros). 

When he retires (probably 5 years away) he and his 
wife would like to travel in the USA and in the 
world. If he could retire sooner, he would do so and 
would like to do some serious, long motorcycle 
rides.  He noted, "My wife thinks I am crazy for 
wanting endless solo activities."  In addition he 
wants to find some charitable or community work 
that he could perform as a way to help others. 

His favorite sport is seeing the UCSB women's 
basketball games.  "They are really good and even 
when mismatched with an opponent, they give a 
good game," beamed Arnoult. 

Chris is the oldest of three children.  Sister Susan 
Buckles lives in Sugarland, TX., and the mother of 
six grown children. 

John Jeffrey, the baby of the family, resides in San 
Antonio, TX. and his family includes two grown 
children.  Chris' father lives in Green Valley, AZ at 
the La Posada Retirement Community. 

The officers and directors for the 2005-06 year are 
listed on page 15.  If a member is interested in any 
of the Director Openings (Program, Church 
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Activities, Community, Family Activities, Youth 
Activities) please see Arnoult. 

 

Honorary Life Members; Honorary Members, 
Deceased Grand Knights, Previous Grand Knights 

Lists provided by Joe Kovach 

The following 67 men deserve special recognition 
as they are Honorary Life Members: 
James Abels, Rev. Leo Alberg, Donald Aubrey, 
John Bell, Donald Benn, Richard Bilski, James 
Breyman, Charles Burke, Rev. Antonio 
Cacciapuoti, Henry Cardiel, James Cota, Leonard 
Cruess, Msgr. Stephen Downes, Joseph Duwell, 
Richard Evans, George Gritt, Joseph Hazher, Rev. 
John Higgins, Rev. Gregory Ingels, Leland Jansen, 
Bernard Jochum, Richard Karr, William Keenan, 
Max Keller, John Lacey, Rev. Alberto Ledesma, 
Joseph Lima, Frank MacDonald, Frank Mackey, 
Rev. Sabas Mallya, Patrick Maloney, Rev. Kenneth 
McGuire, Aloysius Meckelborg, Joseph Meitz, Rev. 
Thomas Meskill, Ralph Modugno, John Monaghan, 
Laurence Montano, Leonard Mooy, Albert Moriarty 
Jr., John Moynihan Jr., Rev. Jeffrey Newell, Rev. 
Edward Nowak, Edward Ochoa, Joseph Pando, 
Donald Pouliot, Robert Richards, Rev. Paul 
Rospond, Rev. Juan Ruiz, Horace Schooter, Roy 
Schrader Jr. John Sternot, Lawrence Stigney, Rev. 
John Stoeger, Paul Strittmatter, Walter Swiacki, 
Raymond Tafelski, Joseph Talarico, Valdez Taylor, 
Ronald Uthe, Msgr. Henry Van Son, Bruce 
Velasco, Jack Ward, Robert Weidl, Ralph Wengler 
and Dale Wenzinger. 

The eight Honorary members include: 
Flemming Andersson, Terrence Bonham, Frederick 
Cota, Paul Coyne, William Molloy, Jerry Nespor, 
Ygnacio Ramirez Jr., and Soloman Sanchez. 

Deceased Grand Knights include: 
Merrigan, Fitzpatrick, Barens, Schmitz, Larsen, 
Pesta, Chatel, Nowak, Herrera, Bertuzzi, Mohr and 
Dudziak. 

The 43 previous Grand Knights serving Council 
5300 were: 
Walter D. Merrigan, Jr. 1961-1963 
Andrew T. Fitzpatrick 1963-1964 
John E. Barens 1964-1965 
Paul E. Christiansen 1995-1966 
Charles H. Burke 1966-1967 
Paul J. Larsen 1967-1968 
Valdez A. Taylor 1968-1969 
Jerry A. Stephens 1969-1970 
Elmer J. Schmitz 1970-1971 
WIlliam J. Molloy 1971-1972 
Richard H. Hopper 1972-1973 
Walter J. Swiacki, Sr. 1973-1974 
Bernard Jochum 1974-1975 
Art Pesta 1975-1976 
Ralph J. Wengler 1976-1977 
Max F. Keller 1977-1978 
Firmin R. "Dick" Mohr 1978-1979 
Bertrand E. Chatel 1979-1980 
Stanley L. Nowak 1980-1981 
Robert A. Montgomery 1981-1982 
Walter F. Dudziak 1982-1983 
Donald R. Aubrey 1983-1984 
Lawrence L. Stigney 1984-1985 
Pablo Herrera, Jr. 1985-1986 
Paul H. Coyne 1986-1987 
Richard G. Martinez 1987-1988 
Thomas F. Quinn 1988-1989 
Mario G. Bertuzzi 1989-1990 
William McNamara 1990-1991 
Kenneth K. Kuether 1991-1992 
Frank H. Mackey 1992-1993 
Jesse Ponce 1993-1994 
Ygnacio Ramirez, Jr. 1994-1995 
George Fischer 1995-1996 
Francis J. Donohoe 1996-1997 
Tom E. Puerling 1997-1998 
Felix G. Sanchez 1998-1999 
Dale J. Wenzinger 1999-2000 
Frank M. Castelo 2000-2001 
Michael J. Donovan 2001-2002 
Brian F. Klinge 2002-2003 
Richard M. Scholl 2003-2004 
John Vogel 2004-2005 
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(Deputy Grand Knight’s Report-from page 2) 

 

 

Past Activities 

1) July 11, 2005 – Business Meeting – Several 
important events occurred at the meeting: 
Brother Mike Donovan was elected as our new 
Advocate for the 2005-2006 Columbian year. 
Also, Brother Cherif Khoury, our new district 
deputy, presented the council with information 
on the responsibilities of and the need for 
directors for the council.  Finally, Brother Rich 
Scholl volunteered to be the Community 
Director for the Council. 

2) July 16, 2005 – Joe Kovach and his wife,Geri, 
celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary.
Make sure to congratulate them when you get 
the chance! 

3) July 24, 2005 – The Knights served their usual 
delicious pancake breakfast after the 7:30 & 
9:30 AM Masses. 

4) July 30, 2005 – The 4th degree installed its new 
officers for the 2005-2006 Columbian year.  A 
delicious light lunch was served after the event. 

5) July 30, 2005 – Coke Booth Setup. 

Upcoming Activities 

1) August 3-6, 2005 – Viva la Fiesta!  As usual, we 
will be staffing the Coke booth at De La Guerra 
Plaza from Wednesday to Saturday for the 
fiesta.  The Coke booth is one of our major 
fundraisers during the Columbian year and there 
are still plenty of workers needed.  This year, in 
addition to the sodas, we will be wearing our 
Tootsie Roll aprons, providing Tootsie Rolls for 
any fiesta goers that want them and soliciting 
donations for the Tootsie Roll Drive.  I’ve been 
involved for several years now with the Coke 
Booth and, speaking from personal experience, 
it’s a lot of fun!  Please call Chris Arnoult if 
you haven’t signed up yet. 

2) August 5, 2005 – 24 hour adoration will take 
place in the church.  A great way to wind down 

from all the fiesta activity is to spend an hour 
before our Lord in church.  If you are not 
already signed up for adoration, stop in when 
you can.  You will be glad you did! 

3) August 6-13, 2005 – Knights of Columbus 
Family Week. 

4) August 7, 2005 – Coke Booth Teardown. 
5) August 12, 2005 – 153rd anniversary of the birth 

of of Father J Michael McGivney (August 12, 
1852). 

6) August 14, 2005 – 115th anniversary of the 
death of Father J Michael McGivney (August 
14, 1890). 

7) August 15, 2005 – Feast of the Assumption. 
8) August 28, 2005 – We will be holding our first 

corporate communion for this Columbian year 
at the 9:30 AM Mass.  Several pews will be 
reserved for the Knights and their families in 
front of the church.  In addition, we will have 
our banner on the altar.  If possible, please try to 
make it.  Also, there will be the usual delicious 
pancake breakfast after the 7:30 and 9:30 AM 
Masses that morning. 

Other Notes: 

1) Brother John Meagher, who is also a member of 
the St Vincent de Paul group, has taken over the 
Catholic Charities food pickup for Brother Fritz 
Cahill, since Fritz has had to spend more time 
with his wife, Eleanor. 

2) After many years of faithful service to the choir, 
Brother Don Fitch is retiring.  Those of us who 
go to the 9:30 AM Mass, will miss Don’s voice 
and his many contributions to making the choir 
that much better.  Thanks for your great service, 
Don! 
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From the Knightline (June 22, 2005-Vol. 22, #9) 

The Knight’s of Columbus Soccer Challenge

It’s the world’s most popular sport.  We’re the 
world’s largest Catholic fraternal society.  It’s only 
fitting that soccer and the Knights of Columbus 
have teamed up.  The Supreme Council is proud to 
announce a new youth program, the Knights of 
Columbus Soccer Challenge! 

Designed for players to demonstrate the most basic 
of soccer skills – the penalty kick – the Soccer 
Challenge is open to all boys and girls in your 
community, ages 10-14. 

All the details about the program are outlined in the 
Soccer Challenge Kit (#SC-kit) that can be ordered 
by logging onto the Order’s Web site at 
www.kofc.org.  It can also be ordered by filling out 
the Soccer Challenge order form found on page 3 of 
the Council Report Forms Booklet (#1436), or by 
contacting the Supreme Council Supply 
Department. 

The soccer challenge is one in which the soccer 
goal is divided into a series of 5 scoring zones, with 
a point value given to each section.  After the 
participant is given 15 penalty kicks, his or her total 
number of points will be awarded depending upon 
the scoring zones that were hit. 

The contest will take place on the council, district, 
regional, state, and international levels. 

 

 

Brother Knight John Meagher Picks Up Food for 
Catholic Charities 

 

As mentioned in the program director’s notes 
section (see previous page), Brother John Meagher 
(an active member of St Vincent de Paul) has taken 
over delivering food to Catholic Charities.  Brother 
Fritz Cahill delivered food for many years but has 
had to scale back his activities due to his wife, 
Eleanor’s, illness.  Brother John Meagher has 
stepped in to help.  Make sure to thank John when 
you get the chance! 

Labor Day Picnic Coming Soon! 

Just a quick note:  The Labor day picnic is coming 
on Monday, September 5, 2005.  The picnic is at 
4PM and is being chaired this year by Jim Bradbury 
(964-8001).  Make your plans to attend now! 

 

http://www.kofc.org/
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PHOTO GALLERY 

Pictures from the 4th Degree Installation – July 30, 2005

  
Some of the ladies who helped in the kitchen-Roberta 
Coyne, Patricia Puerling, Grace Jarvis, Cathy 
Wengler. 

Sir Knights Steve Schlesselmann, Paul Coyne & 
Cherif Khoury reviewing the new officer list. 

  
Sir Knight Bill McLafferty receiving his Faithful 
Captain’s  jewel from his wife, Carol. 

Sir Knights Michael Donovan, Jesse Ponce & Tom 
Puerling receiving their trustee jewels. 
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Pictures from the Pancake Breakfast – July 24, 2005

  
Brothers Jack Tierney, Jim Bonsell and an 
unidentified helper in the kitchen. 

Various guests enjoying their food. 

  
Brother knight Bill McLafferty with fellow guests 
enjoying a lighter moment. 

Brother knights Jim Bonsell and Jim Bradbury 
(flexing his muscles) hard at work. 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2005-2006

Grand Knight Francis (Chris) Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net
Chaplain Rev Paul Rospond (805) 968-1078 paul@paulist.org
Deputy Grand Knight Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net
Chancellor John Kestel (805) 967-7943 meJFK@cox.net
Warden James Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@aol.com
Advocate Michael Donovan (805) 967-9506 mkedonovan@aol.com
Recorder Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 dan@gvoptical.com
Financial Secretary Ralph Wengler (805) 967-3109 rjwfdd@cox.net
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 jnkdarga@cox.net
Lecturer Mark Christman (805) 685-1362 mark_c3929@yahoo.com
Outside Guard Jose Mesa (805) 682-8637  
Inside Guard Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net
Trustee-Three Years John Vogel (805) 964-0724 jv@jvogel.com
Trustee-Two Years Richard Scholl (805) 683-8874 richardscholl@hotmail.com
Trustee-One Year Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net
Church Director (Vacant)   
Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 683-8874 richardscholl@hotmail.com
Council Director (Vacant)   
Family Director (Vacant)   
Youth Director (Vacant)   
Pro-Life Couple Robert & Cecilia Marks (805) 968-6008 robert.marks@atk.com
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 r123range1@cox.net

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org
District Deputy Cherif Khoury (805) 569-2149 cherifkhoury@hotmail.com
Insurance Field Agent Bob Jamond (805) 927-2270  
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